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Dear Everett High School Parents, 
 
As we come to the end of our first year of the Everett Public Schools 1:1 student 
computing experience we are taking stock of the impacts that we have seen in classroom 
instruction and student learning. While we celebrate what we accomplished in this first 
year, we believe that next year will see an even deeper integration of the laptops into the 
daily routine of staff and students. 
 
We wanted to provide an overview of the laptop return process that will take place at the 
end of the year. After the last final, teachers will be collecting all the laptops. Over the 
summer months, the Learning and Information Technology Services staff will update 
the software and check for any issues to ensure the devices are running at their best for 
the fall. Students who are returning to EHS for the 2018-2019 school year will receive 
their same device back when they return to school. 
 
The summer update process is critical to the ongoing health of your student’s computer. 
If updates and software patches are not applied, the computer will begin to malfunction 
and eventually become unusable. That is why it is critical that each student bring in 
their laptop at the end of the year to turn in so we can complete this update process.  
If your son or daughter will be leaving before the last day of the school year, have them 
contact the office to see where they can turn in their laptop before they leave. It could be 
different depending on the day. Even if something happens and they forget until the 
middle of summer, they can call 425.385.4200 and the Learning and Information 
Technology Services team will walk them through where to turn in their device.  
 
These updates are so important that we have established a system of fines 
if the devices are not turned in for this refresh.  
 
Senior laptop check in is on June 13. See other attachment for schedule. 
 
Freshman, sophomore, and junior laptop check in is on June 18. 
 
Finally, we would like to thank every Everett High School student, parent, and guardian 
for their assistance in making Everett High School the first successful 1:1 comprehensive 
high school campus in Everett Public Schools. We thank our community who supported 
the Capital Levy in 2016 that enables us to provide the technology and support for 
students and staff.  We look forward to a great end-of-the-year, a fantastic summer 
break, and an even better 2018-2019 school year. 
 
Brian Beckley 
Chief Information Officer 
Lance Balla 
Principal  
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